Dear Pastor and Church family,

Merry Christmas from our family and all of the ' k&

wonderful people we minister to and with throughout

the entire year. We look forward to being able to s .

celebrate and commemorate the birth of our Savior with P

family, church, and friends in a more special way this  Your missionaries fo the Philippines ~‘ N

zear compared to the lockdo.wn of last Christmas. We December 2021 }
o apologize for our letter being a couple of months late

this quarter.

We are currently allowed to have worship services while following proper health protqééls, although
children under the age of 12 are not allowed unless they are accompanied by their parents. For the time
being we have resumed Saturday Bible clubs in some areas throughout the neighborhood where we are able
to teach about Jesus, play games and feed the kids, with the help of our older boys at Bahay Sibol.

We are thrilled that in the last 3 months, since restrictions have been lifted, we have seen a steady
increase in church attendance at Hope Baptist Church. We are very encouraged by the interest and zeal of
4 faithful families, 4 single young adults, and several of the construction workers that labor on site at Bahay
Sibol. We will continue several Bible studies being held throughout the week nights with staff, workers,
and neighbors, as we also seek to begin Life Groups with other sectors, particularly our young singles. We
look forward to the church moving forward in the next couple of months with small groups, baptisms, and
an official, long awaited founding of the church with membership signing of commitment to the church
covenant. We are planning for this celebration and establishment of the church as an organization to take
place on the 3 year anniversary of the start of the church, in July 2022.

The ministry of Calvary Christian Academy under Calvary Baptist Church has been through an
extremely difficult 2 years. We are currently into the 3™ quarter of this school year and looki
the strong possibility of finally returning to face-to-face learning for next school year.
school has suffered tremendously in terms of finances and getting the facilities
back into top quality working order will be no small task. It is going to
assistance. After a leadership meeting last week, it was determined t
$20,000 in order to get the school completely ready for openi
eptember of 2022. We are confident that with the
most 50% of our school population th

ial recovery. Please pra




